
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        WORDS FROM THE EDITOR               

Here we go again with another edition of your Newsletter; firstly, I 

would like to thank Lance Selberg for his time as RŜƎƛƻƴ рΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘŜǊΦ  

Lance stepped down after the last newsletter and I am pleased to say 

that Delainey Thorud has volunteered to pick up where Lance left off 

and has become your new Region 5 Reporter.  WELCOME to the 

TEAM Delainey. 

LǘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ that we as a Club appear to have returned to normal 

at last, our Rallies, Rides and charity activities have ramped up and all 

the usual gatherings are now back on the annual calendar, and we 

are all travelling freely to spend valued time with our Red Knights 

brothers and sisters.  

I am particularly looking forward to the International Convention in 

Austria this year as it will be the first one to take place across the 

pond and as I live in England it is easier for members of my chapter, 

England 2, to attend as a group, it also gives me the opportunity to 

meet in person many of you that, until now have only been Facebook 

or email contacts. 

I know many of you are making the long trip to Austria and taking in 

the sights that Europe has to offer, stay safe and enjoy the 

ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ 9ǳǊƻǇŜŀƴ .ǊƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ {ƛǎǘŜǊǎΧΦ 

After all, that is what our great family is all about. 

SEE YOU IN AUSTRIA 
 

editor@redknightsmc.com  

Communications Chair ς Sara-Lynn Prefontaine    communications@redknightsmc.com  

Newsletter Editor -  Steve Williamson              editor@redknightsmc.com    

wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ wŜǇƻǊǘŜǊǎΩ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŜƳŀƛƭǎ 

Region 1  Jim Voss -                 region1reporter@redknightsmc.com  

Region 2 Glenn Giles-        region2reporter@redknightsmc.com   

Region 3 Jim Garner-        region3reporter@redknigihtsmc.com  

Region 4             Diane & Alan Billings  region4reporter@redknightsmc.com  

Region 5 Delainey Thorud -         region5reporter@redknightsmc.com  

Region 6 Charles Prince -        region6reporter@redknightsmc.com    

Region 7 Steve Williamson -   region7reporter@redknightsmc.com 

Region 8 NZ Shaun Crowley -       region8nzreporter@redknightsmc.com   

Region 8 Aus Judy Teuma  -     region8ausreporter@redknightsmc.com 

COVER PHOTO         

Red Knights colors 

being proudly 

displayed 

The next Newsletter will be published in February 2024Χ 

Your articles must reach me by 31st January 2024. 
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REPORTS FROM THE BOARD 
PRESIDENT  -  Joey Powell 
Fellow Red Knights,  

In writing my last report as International President and as a member of the Board I want to recap 

a few things. I have watched this organization grow bigger and bigger each year, overcoming 

obstacles along the way to keep up with the expansion. I started my journey as a Chapter Officer 

and accepted a position at the State level.  As a chapter member, I had no idea what went on 

behind the scenes, truly a learning curve! As a State Officer is where I began to learn workflows, 

different levels in which to work and the importance of each.  Making calls to the International Board and how to 

solve problems.  My first convention was in 2011 Ocean City, Maryland where I met some of the board members 

that had helped me along the way. Going to the ABM that Saturday morning was a great event because of what I 

learned. In 2013, in Rutland Vermont, I was asked to fulfill the remaining term of the Regional 4 director position. 

This took me by total surprise, and I had to call home to talk to my wife. She said do it and the new journey of 

Regional 4 Director began.  At my first fall meeting I was the quite one setting back learning how and what the 

board did. When asked to take the office, they said it was going to be easy and no problems. Well, it was not easy 

and yes there are problems. After 5 years as Regional 4 Director I was approached by some members to run for 

International President. I was shocked! This was not on my thought process at all. After discussing it with some 

members and my wife, the challenge was accepted. One of the first things I had to learn was to listen and not speak 

to soon. Listening to all was hard at times, but I learned to do this and put it all together to make the best decision 

for the club.  

I believe the hardest point being on the board was during COVID. We were not able to hold conventions and see 

each other or have face to face meetings.  During this time, I saw our members step up and hold this group 

together. We grow members, TLMA went through the roof because everyone had nothing else to do but think of 

new ideas on how to make items for their chapters and for everyone else. This also promoted our club to a 

different level. Thanks to all of you, the members, we stood tall during this time.  

ZOOM meetings were held not only for the board but by other chapters to keep everyone engaged. I am from the 

old school which meant I had to learn something new. Computer or high-tech guy are not in my resume ҰұҲҳ . This 

was a great way for all of us as members and the board to keep in contact and carry-on business as usual. The 

board started having zoom meetings once a month to keep up on our business, it was/is great! We are now 

άȊƻƻƳƛƴƎέ ƻƴŎŜ ŀ ƳƻƴǘƘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀƎǊŜŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǎǘŀȅ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŜŘΦ  

LǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǊŘ ƻǊ ŜǾŜƴ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀƴ officer of the chapter. Everyone is always watching your every 

move, comments, behaviour and asking questions. A great deal of time is spent away from our families and friends. 

Each year everyone on the board attends the fall meeting, spring meeting, and the convention. Now these are 

roughly 3weeks.  This does not include Zoom meeting, phone calls, emails, etc.  During my years on the board, I 

never missed a meeting pertaining to the Red Knights, I did miss many family events and vacations. However, I 

made the decision to take the office(s), therefore this was one of my obligations as an officer. Trying to fulfill my 

duties where tough at times, but I was committed to the members and the Red Knights Motorcycle Club, as well as 

what we stand for. 

This year 2023, I have attended all the board meetings; eight Zoom meetings and just halfway through the year. 

Last year 2022, we had 16 zoom meetings! I will be attending the convention this year, as well as local and state 

events. After leaving my position as International President my plans are to engage back in at the State level, 

making North Carolina chapters the best! I also look forward to engaging back in my Chapter to continue to help us 

grow and be a model for other chapters. 

My door is always open to listen or help in any way that I can.  

I would like to thank all the board members that I have worked with for all your hard work. No one knows how 

much you do behind the scenes and the time it takes away from your families and friends.  

Thanks to everyone that has supported me over the years. 

Remember who we are and the basis of the Red Knights! 



  

  "My profession is somewhat unique in comparison to that of the average person. At any one fixed moment in time 

when duty calls upon me, I am prepared to sacrifice my own life to save the lives of others I may not even know. I 

am willing to do this because I understand that we all make choices in life. As for myself, this is the choice and path 

of service that I have chosen to follow. Though my job is often rewarding, it can also be unsettling. I often reflect 

upon the simplicity of one question, "Who am I?" At times, I cannot provide this answer, not even for myself. So, 

"Who am I" to choose a profession in life that regularly shows no mercy for the preciousness of life? "Who am I" to 

willingly, without hesitation, invite myself into some of the most uninviting situations known to mankind? "Who am 

I", so that when duty calls, may never again lay eyes on the loved ones I could leave behind? The assumed 

simplicity of this question is not so simple after all. Understanding "Who I am" may be difficult to answer at times. 

However, all I need to do is pause, think about, and remember those lives I have positively influenced and maybe 

even saved. All I need to do is look back on the years of service I have given to my community and realize that I 

helped make the world a safer place in which to live. In my heart, I know I made a difference. "Who am I?" I am a 

Firefighter!" 

Respectfully and lovingly, 

Joey Powell,    International President 

 
VICE PRESIDENT -  Spike Ostiguy 
 
Fraternal greetings everyone. 

²ƻǿΧ  aȅ ŜƭŘŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƻǎŜ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƻƭŘŜǊ you get; The faster times seems to fly by. 

It feels like it was just a few short months ago we were in Johnstown, Pennsylvania.  And what a 

ƎǊŜŀǘ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƳƻǊŀōƭŜ ŎƻƴǾŜƴǘƛƻƴ ƛǘ ǿŀǎΦ  Cŀǎǘ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘΧ  ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ wΦYΦLΦCΦaΦ/Φ ƳƛƭŜǎǘƻƴŜΦ  hǳǊ 

very first 

International Convention outside of the North American Continent.  Trust me, living here in the North East 

I certainly do not want to rush summer away.  But.  Karen and I are really looking forward to seeing 

our Red Knights family abroad.  See you in Fussach. 

 

The next two (2) paragraphs, again are always worth re-visiting 

! ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊΧ  aŜƳōŜǊǎ ŎƻƴǘŜƳǇƭŀǘƛƴƎ ƻǊ ǿŀƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊόǎύ 

and applying for Member-At-Large Membership.  With all due respect, this is not how the M.A.L. 

program works.  Or how it was conceived by our Founding Fathers. 
 

(from 2020/2021) As most know, I oversee the Member-At-Large (M.A.L.) membership worldwide. 

This classification of membership was conceived by our Founding Fathers. 

¢ƘŜ ǇǊŜƳƛǎŜ ōŜƛƴƎΧ firefighters out there (some in remote areas) wanting to join the Red Knights family, 

but did not live near an already established Red Knights Chapter.  This classification of membership 

afforded those firefighters the opportunity to join.  With that, it is our hope / our wish 

that this M.A.L. member will promote the Red Knights in his/her area, fostering six (6) other like-minded firefighters 

and motorcycle enthusiasts.  Ultimately starting a chapter of his/her own. 

Member-At-[ŀǊƎŜ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΧ ! ǎǘŜǇǇƛƴƎ stone if you will, to chapter membership. 

 

/ƘŀǇǘŜǊ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎΣ ǿŜ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀŎƘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aΦ!Φ[ΦΩǎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŀǊŜŀΦ  LƴǾƛǘŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊΩǎ 

meetings, rides, functions, etc.  Include them in your e-mail mailings.  If you do not have your areas respective 

M.A.L. information, using the chain of command, please contact your State/Provincial/Country Representative.  

They will gladly supply you with it. 

 

                                                                             ******  

Meetings of your International Board of Directors and Memorial Hall/Park Committee 

 

Representing the membership, since my last report, I have attended / participated in: 

ω Attended the Heaven 1 Protocol for Scott W. Eighmie, New York Chapter 49 Active Member, 

               Saturday December 17, 2022 

ω 2023 ς R.K.I.F.M.C. Spring Board Meeting, Pell City Alabama    May 15-May 18 

ω wƻƭƭ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άǇǊŜǎŜƴǘέ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ ōǳǘ ƻƴŜ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ Ŏŀƭƭǎ κ ά½ƻƻƳέ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ wYLΣ wYw ŀƴŘ wYaC 



 

ω As a Massachusetts Chapter IV member, I also sit on the R.K. Memorial Hall/Park Committee 

              Co-coordinated the Annual Spring clean-up at R.K. Memorial Hall & Park.  Saturday April 15, 2023 

 

State of the Member-At-Large (M.A.L.) Program 

!ǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΧ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ооо aΦ!Φ[ΦΩǎ  όнлнмκнлннκнлноκōŜȅƻƴŘ Ґ ǘǘƭΦύ 

Region 1 = 9/4/29=42    Region 2 = 7/4/10=21 

Region 3 = 11/6/13/2=32   Region 4 = 9/11/25/2=47 

Region 5 = 4/10/33/=47   Region 6 = 3/10/26/2=41 

Region 7 = 6/5/67/3=81   Region 8 = 1/7/12/1=21 

                                    V.P. = Mexico = 1 

 

As the numbers indicate above, there are fifty-seven (57) M.A.L. Members, one year (2022) in arrears. 

And there are fifty (50) M.A.L. Members two years (2021) in arrears. 

Per the By-Laws 2:10 3.  International Dues: [excerpt] After two years of non-payment, 

the MAL will be removed from the roster. 

S.O.G. 12:06 Restricted Service: [excerpt] Restricted Service is imposed on a Chapter, Member, or Member at Large 

when that chapter or person is either in arrears for their Internatƛƻƴŀƭ ŘǳŜǎΣΧ 

If you find yourself in either of these categories, please reach out to myself or the International Treasurer 

Scott Ryan, at your earliest convenience.  So we may get you back in good standing with the club. 

treasurer@redknightsmc.com 

 

Member-At-Large applications thru the first six (6) months of 2023 

January = 7      February = 3      March = 17      April = 9      May = 17      June = 9 

 

To date, we have had one (1) Member-At-Large applicant referred to a Chapter. 

Ten (10) Member-At-Large applicants pending Chapter placement. 

One (1) Member-At-Large Member has transferred to Chapter membership. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

Spike Ostiguy 

International Vice President 

 
SECRETARY  -  Michael Woods 

Hello to all my fellow Red Knights Brothers and Sisters 
 
I would again like to thank everyone for giving me this opportunity to serve you on this Board.  
Lǘ ǘǊǳƭȅ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƘƻƴƻǊ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ /ƭǳōΩǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΗ  !ǎ LΩƳ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ 
adjusted to this new role, I have been working very hard to continue to learn and grow.  The 

day-to-day items have been reduced in cost and time, leaving more time to look for better ways to conduct your 
business.  I will always work hard for you because I feel you all deserve nothing but the best! 
 
In this last year as International Secretary, I have had the privilege to attend the 2023 Bootleggers Rally, 2023 
Indiana State Picnic, 2023 International Fall Board Meeting, 2024 New Jersey State ACP, 2024 International Spring 
Board Meeting, 2024 Dixie Rally, and 2024 Yankee Rally. I cherish those events and the memories made at each and 
every one of those.  I look forward to many more years of building bonds, friendships, and memories!  
 
L ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜŘ ŀ Ǉŀǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǎ ŀ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ /ŀǇǘŀƛƴ ŦƻǊ Ƴȅ CΦ5Φ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƻ ŘǊƛǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ 
here with the RKMC.   
 
If you need information about TMLAs, go to:  

https://www.redknightsmc.com/chapter-merchandise_cloned 
 

If you are seeking Liability Insurance for your event, go to:  
https://www.redknightsmc.com/insurance-for-authorized-red-knights 
 

If you have questions on your Bylaws or SOGs, go to: 
 https://www.redknightsmc.com/downloads  

https://www.redknightsmc.com/chapter-merchandise_cloned
https://www.redknightsmc.com/insurance-for-authorized-red-knights
https://www.redknightsmc.com/downloads


 
If you would like more information about the Memorial Hall, go to: 
 https://www.redknightsmc.com/reserve-memorial-hall 
 
There is a wealth of knowledge out there to be found, visit our website and explore! 
 https://www.redknightsmc.com/ 
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŦƻǊ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŦŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƪƴƻǿΣ LΩƳ ƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǾŜ ǘƻ ŀ 
better tomorrow! 
 
Below are the stats since taking over last year: 

10/27/2022 to 6/26/2023  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One last thing, get out there and meet new RKMC members, rekindle old contacts and turn them into friendships!  

Go to rallies and have a great time with likeminded brothers and sisters.  There is more to this club than just chapter 

life, there is a whole world full of our brothers and sisters that you can create new bonds with!  And please donôt 

forget what Brotherhood and Sisterhood are all about! 

 

Again, Thank you for your patience and faith!  Iôm very appreciative to be able to serve you and help be a small part 

of making this beloved organization grow for our future! 

 

ñLoyal to Our Dutyò 

 

 

Michael ñWoodyò Woods 

RKIFMC International Secretary 

 
TREASURER  - Scott Ryan 
 
Treasurerôs Report ï Convention 2023 

 

Please accept this, my 2023 convention report for activities in 2022 as International 

Treasurer.   

 

Since my last convention report, COVID restrictions have been lifted and I have been able to attend 

meetings and events in person.  And I have taken advantage of that opportunity, including a Celebration of 

Life in New Jersey for one of our Members, in-person meetings in Baltimore, the Dixie in Georgia, the 

Yankee in New York, the Atlantic in New Brunswick, the International Convention in Pennsylvania, and 

the European Conference in Netherlands.  I managed to ride in every Province in Canada and hit the States 

in all four corners of the US for a personal best of 40,000 km of seat time and countless great memories 

along the way. 

CONT; 

TMLA report:  

Approved: 202 

Denied: 3 

Pending: 7 

Total requested: 212 

Insurance policies: 

Insurance issued: 33 

Non-compliant: 1 

Pending: 9 

Insurance requested: 43 

New Chapter Applications sent out: 

Interest letters sent: 24 

Applications sent: 19 

Rental Agreements issued: 

Total issued: 22 

Pending: 1 

Total requested: 23 

 Equipment or items issued: 

Banners: 3 HEAVEN ONE CHAPTER : 

NEW MEMBERS: 39 

https://www.redknightsmc.com/reserve-memorial-hall
https://www.redknightsmc.com/


 

We have added 7 chapter in 2022, and after a couple of years being unable to vote on matters at the AGM, 

did vote out 47 but were able to bring 3 of those back into good standing.   

 

As far as members go there were over 900 new members who joined our club in 2022!  I would like to take 

this opportunity to encourage Chapter Officers to review the bylaws and be very familiar with the various 

membership categories.  Too often I encounter situations where the categories are not understood and 

members who are entitled to wear the Active rockers are not provided that opportunity and where other 

members have the honour bestowed upon them even though they are not deserving of the title.  FD 

Associate, Honorary, and Social are also very often misunderstood and misapplied.   

 

It has been my pleasure to serve you and I look forward to another term as your Treasurer.  I still have the 

Bootlegger and the Western on my bike-it list and have not given up on being able to attend these in the 

coming years. 

 

Sincerely 

Scott Ryan 

 
REGION 1 DIRECTOR  - Ken May 
 

It was January 28th that I received a call from the Executive Board stating I was elected to fill in as 

the Region 1 Director for the remainder of our past Directors term.  After which I received a 

congratulatory call from Mass-2 Vice President Rick Oliver, my opponent.   

The Board decided that I was to be officially sworn in on February 1st, but I felt it was best that I 

attend the funeral of a NY 43 member. So, I was sworn in on the 2nd of February and from there all I can say is 

ά²ƻǿέΦ    

I met with our Vice President Spike Ostiguy the weekend of February 3rd to the 5th in Boylston and received my 

official duties.  The first few weeks were more of learning the workings of this organization and I would like to 

thank not only Spike for his help but Michael Woods our International Secretary, for helping me get adjusted to a 

new way of life. Yes, I had an idea of it, but it goes deeper than I thought, and I love the challenge. 

In just the five months since my appointment Region 1 has transferred 5 members to the Heaven One Chapter and I 

was able to attend 4 of those funerals and present the Flag and Angel Coin to the families.  I was also able to visit a 

NY member that was seriously injured and burned over 80% of his body. I am happy to say he is recovering and 

ŘƻƛƴƎ ƎǊŜŀǘΦ  IŜ ŜǾŜƴ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ¸ŀƴƪŜŜǎ wŀƭƭȅΦ  

March, I hosted a Region 1 State Rep meeting in Boylston which was attended by 6 State Reps.  It was not only 

great seeing everyone again, but we were able to discuss what is going on in each of the states and what we need 

to do as a group to continue to grow stronger. 

As most are aware, Region 1 has a άaŀȅŘŀȅ CǳƴŘέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŀƴȅ wŜƎƛƻƴ м ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƛƳŜǎ ƻŦ ƴŜŜŘΦ  ¢ƻ 

date this fund has helped 15 individuals with a monetary gift.  So, if you see a Region 1 coin for sale, know that the 

money is going to help a Red Knight. 

I attended state meetiƴƎǎ ƛƴ bŜǿ WŜǊǎŜȅΣ bŜǿ ¸ƻǊƪΣ ŀƴŘ aŀǎǎŀŎƘǳǎŜǘǘǎΣ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ  LǘΩǎ ƴƛŎŜ 

to say that when Red Knights need to get together for a purpose, they normally have a good showing.  And two 

come to mind, a New York Chapter held a fund raiser for one of their own. Just a simple $15.00 spaghetti dinner. 

Well, it raised just over $18,000.  Another was a Ride/Bike Blessing to raise money for a local Burn Center, which 

brought in approximately $20,000. 

The Dixie Rally which was held in Pell City, Alabama and hosted by Chapter 4 was a great success.  The International 

Board held their spring meeting there just days before the start of the rally.  What a great opportunity for the 

members to meet the Board and ask questions. 

Not to be out done, New York ол ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ¸ŀƴƪŜŜ wŀƭƭȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ CƛƴƎŜǊ [ŀƪŜǎ wŜƎƛƻƴ ƻŦ b¸Φ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ-

breaking rally with the final attendance at 409 Red Knights.   So, for those of you that have never been to a Rally, 

ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŀƴŎŜΦ  bŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ¸ŀƴƪŜŜ wŀƭƭȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōe in beautiful Keene, NH.  

 

 



 

I personally have been busy working about 2 hours a day on Red Knights business. Mostly while the wife is at work, 

όƛǘΩǎ ǉǳƛŜǘΦύ  aȅ ǇƘƻƴŜ ǊƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ǘǿƛŎŜ ŀ Řŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ wŜŘ YƴƛƎƘǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŜƴŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜǘƛƳŜǎ ǘƘƻǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭs can 

last for hours. But, as I said in the beginning, my phone is always on no matter the day or time. 

In closing, I would like to thank several individuals that I know without their help and support I would not be here 
writing this letter. New Jersey 19 President Ernie Berthold, New York State President Frank Nestro, and Mass State 
Rep George Colby for their continued help and support through the entire process.  My beautiful wife Laura, who 
has endured the most, eating dinner, watching a movie, getting ready to go out somewhere and the phone rings.  
.ǳǘ ǎƘŜ ƛǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ƭƛƪŜ ƳŜ άwŜŘ YƴƛƎƘǘ CƻǊŜǾŜǊΦέ 

 
REGION 2 DIRECTOR  -  Leo Patry 

 

This is an exciting time for the Red Knights International Firefighters Motorcycle Club in 

that this year we are holding our first international convention overseas. 

 

This convention will be for a lot of our members will be the first time they will be able to 

meet members from around the Globe with the opportunity to make new friends with our 

brothers and sisters in the club. 

 

I never realized when I joined the Red Knights 34 years ago what a major affect it would have on my life. I 

have been fortunate to have work with and to learn from, the great members that have contributed to our 

growth and success both in the past and the present. 

 

The past years activities of the Red Knights chapters in region 2 have slowly come back to previous years 

levels, two years of Covid really played havoc with the activities of both the International and the chapters. 

 

As the Region 2 Director I have attempted to maintain contact with all chapters in the region informing 

them of events and notices from the International and other associations within the region encouraging all 

chapters and MALs to contact me with any questions or problems they may be experiencing within the Red 

Knights Organization. 

 

I continue to maintain a time log of time spent as the Regional Director along with an updated procedures 

manual for the position of regional director. I have continued to maintain the booking sheet for members to 

use the Red Knights Memorial House in Boylston Massachusetts, I urge all members to consider booking 

the house and traveling to the site to meet some of the founding father and see where it all began. 

 

Since last yearôs convention in Johnstown Pennsylvania, I was able to attend the Ontario Association meet 

and greet event held in Smith Falls Ontario, the Dixie Rally in Pell City Alabama and this years Ontario 

Association ABM held in Port Perry Ontario. 

 

I have attended all executive meetings of the international board including all Zoom meetings. 

 

I also had the honor to arrange for the presentation of Heavens One Honors to the families of four region 2 

members that have passed since the 2022 convention. 

 

Sincerely yours in brotherhood 

Leo Patry 
 

 
REGION 3 DIRECTOR  -  Trey Anderson 
 
NO REPORT RECEIVED FROM REGION 3 
 
Trey Anderson  
Region 3 Director 

 
 
 



 
 

REGION 4 DIRECTOR  -  Chuck Marks 
 
Brothers and Sisters, as my first year in office comes to a close, I can honestly say I have 

found it rewarding, fun, and frustrating all at the same time, if you can believe that. I have 

seen firsthand what it takes to make this club, in my opinion, the best. From the first day 

of the 2022 International Convention in Johnstown until now, my phone rings probably 5-

6 times a day on average along with texts and emails regarding Red Knights MC business. 

Some questions are easy to answer, and some may take a few days to get the right answer, and I have a 

very strong and knowledgeable group of board members to assist me.  

Over the past year we have had new chapters start in region 4 and a few members relocate to South 

Florida and express interest in revitalizing FL1. They now have a current roster, and I am confident they 

will work to grow this chapter. We have had several members pass and receive Heaven One honors. I 

ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ ǊŜǇǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ōƻŀǊŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ŦǳƴŜǊŀƭǎ ǿƘŜƴ L ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōle to.  

Since last August, I have attended several Red Knights events starting with the Convention in Johnstown, 

PA, and two weeks later Bootleggers Rally in DuBois, PA. While I am unsure of the exacts numbers, I do 

know that everyone there had a great time. We rode some beautiful mountain roads and went on an Elk 

seeking trip that Friday morning. Jamie Shaffer IN2 was like a little kid when we found a rather large herd 

ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ƎƭŀŘ ǘƘŀǘ L ǿŀǎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƘƛƳ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŀǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ ²Ŝ ƭŜŦǘ ŦƻǊ ƘƻƳŜ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀy morning and 

anyone that follows me on Facebook knows I rode in torrential downpours and flooded roads for 3 days. I 

appreciate all of my brothers and sisters that kept checking on me to make sure I was safe. If you ask me, 

that is truly what brotherhood ƛǎ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘΦ Lƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊΣ L ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ![пΩǎ ǊƛŘŜ о Iƻǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ /ƻǘ ŦƻǊ ƘƻƳŜƭŜǎǎ 

veterans. We had amazing representation from several chapters, states, and regions. October 26th- 30th I 

attended the Fall Board meeting in Baltimore. This is when I realized what truly goes into making this club 

run. I would have never thought that it was much more than riding motorcycles and having fun, but my 

eyes were opened wide. On January 14th, Brandi and I attended the NJ After Christmas Party. This was our 

first time in New Jersey. We went into New York City to see the World Trade Center as well as Times 

Square with several other Red Knights. Brandi and I are always on the hunt for the best and most unique 

ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƴŘ ŜŀǘΦ LΩƳ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ƳŀŦƛŀ ōǳŦŦ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ǉǳǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƻǳǊ own Sopranos Tour. We set out with 

{Ƙŀǿƴ ά/ƘǳōōŜǊǎέ IŀƭōŜǊǘ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿ ¢ƻƴȅΩǎ {ƻǇǊŀƴƻǎ ƘƻǳǎŜΣ .ŀŘŀ .ƛƴƎ 

(AKA Satin Dolls), we were even able to eat in the same booth that the final scene was filmed in at 

IƻƭǎǘŜƴΩǎ 5ƛƴŜǊΦ ¢Ƙŀnks Ernie Berthold and Ken May for helping us plan this adventure. 

May 15th-21st, I attended the Spring Board Meeting and Dixie Rally in Pell City, AL. This was the first time a 

Board meeting was held in conjunction with a regional rally, it was a huge success. It provided the 

opportunity for members to meet the entire board without having to attend the ABM. I think everyone 

had a great time and we had over 300 attend.  

I would like to thank the members of the international board for helping me to settle into this new 

position, and my wife Brandi of 18 years for supporting me and understanding the long hours and phone 

calls that are usually at very inconvenient times. Thank you for understanding my commitment to our 

club. There is no way I could do any of this without her love and support. As for all the members ride safe, 

keep the shiny side up, and always strive to better yourself and our club. 

Chuck Marks                                                                                                                                             

Region 4 Director 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

REGION 5 DIRECTOR  -  Lance Coit 
 
 

NO REPORT RECEIVED FROM REGION 5 
 

Lance Coit,   Region 5 Director 

 

 

 

 

REGION 6 DIRECTOR  -  Allen Aurich 
 
I have spent at least 15 hours each week working on Red Knights business.   

This year has a lot better for rides and rallies.  In May I attended the Dixie Rally along with 

members from TX1, TX2, TX3, TX4 and TX12 and OK2, and OK7.  We all had a wonderful time. 

On April 29, 2023, I attended the Oklahoma State Meeting and fundraiser for Hydrants of Hope.  

Between the ride, auction, and sales of Hydrants of Hope items over $3,000 was raised. I want to congratulate 

them on a job well done and let them know how proud I am of them. 

The Oklahoma State Association Officers are: 

Pres. ς Richard Sprague ς OK 9 

Central VP ς Brian Thompson ς OK 10 

Western VP ς Robert High ς OK 5 

Eastern VP ς Daniel McClain - MAL 

Sec. - Margaret McGowan ς OK 3 

Treas. ς Sabrina Day ς OK 11 

Congratulations to all the officers. 

On April 21, 2023, I attended the Texas Association Meeting and fundraiser.  They were able to raise over $ 2,000 

for their charities.  I want to congratulate them on a job well done and let them know how proud I am of them. 

The Texas State Association Officers are: 

Pres. ς Brian Singleton ς TX 1 

V. Pres. ς Daryll LaBove ς TX 1 

Sec. ς Oscar DeLeon ς TX 4 

Treas. ς Chuck Buchman ς TX 3 

Road Capt. ς Jimmy Vance ς TX 3 

Congratulatios to all the officers. 

One other thing, Be on the lookout for a Region 6 rally around the 3rd weekend of September 2024. 

 
Allen Aurich,  Region 6 Director  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

REGION 7 DIRECTOR  -  Tom van der Kley 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

This year will be special for Region 7. With the first international convention in Europe 

(after the planned one in France unfortunately could not take place because of Covid) we 

have a new milestone for Europe. Now we have the opportunity to show the whole world 

how we live, work, party and tick here in Europe. I am sure that this will be one of the 

best international conventions that has ever taken place. The numbers speak for themselves: over 550 

registrations from all possible nations and continents. The entire international board (except for Region 3 

and Region 2) will be present, and many will have the opportunity to see them for the first time. 

However, we must not forget that it is also our convention and we have the fun at the forefront. I'm really 

looking forward to the convention, seeing old friends, meeting new people and making new friends. 

In May we had our Spring Meeting for the first time at a Red Knights event (Dixie Rally in Alabama). At 

first, we were not sure if this would be a good idea, but it turned out that it makes sense to have the 

meetings at a RKMC event. This gives members who do not have or have not had the opportunity to 

attend a convention the opportunity to get to know the international board and address any issues 

directly. This has opened up the possibility of addressing issues or topics more quickly that we can work 

on. 

With great confidence I also look to the future, with the establishment of an IT committee alone, new 

opportunities are opening up that will give us several possibilities to modernize and simplify 

communication in the future. As a small teaser e.g.: Fixing email problems, an RKMC app as well as 

broadcasting of larger meetings or the like. 

I would also like to remind you of a few things: 

- Please remember to send in your rosters in time and put the Regional Director in CC. 

- Please read your mails regularly, as this is the only official way to keep you informed about everything. 

- Stay collegial. Think outside the comfort zone. We are a worldwide acting MC. It is very difficult to find a 

general and for everyone suitable consensus. We are constantly working to make it possible for everyone 

and to meet their needs. With over 10,000 members you can imagine that this is not so easy and we 

cannot always fulfil every wish.  

- Just drive and have fun that is the most important thing! 

We would also like to point out that this year for the first time we have a Committee Chair in our ranks! I 

wish Rolf " Imperial " Mühlemann all the best for his new position as Grand Tour Chair. He will lead the 

Grand Tour Committee in the future, and I am sure that there will be some changes in the future. 

Some people always write how many hours they have worked per week for our MC, how many e-mails 

they have answered etc. To be honest I have never paid attention to it. I can only think of the saying: If 

you love your work, you will never work another day in your life. 

Finally, it only remains for me to say that I wish you all an accident-free season, much joy and especially 

health, as well as many Miles on the motorcycle, many unforgettable moments with the red Family, many 

parties and trips and a beautiful international convention.  

Fraternally 

Tom van der Kley, Regional Director Region 7 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

REGION 8 DIRECTOR  -  Ken Mahon 

Kia Ora, Brothers, and sisters 
Welcome to all the New Members of the Red Knights in Region 8 and throughout the 
world our family is growing. 
 
 What a year, finally we have been able to get out and about doing what we do best. 

ǊƛŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ōƛƪŜǎΣ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ƻǘƘŜǊ wŜŘ YƴƛƎƘǘǎΩ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅΣ ŀƴŘ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ wŀƭƭƛŜǎΣ /ƘŀǊƛǘȅ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ 
meetings. 
 
I attended the Board Fall Meeting and the Spring Meeting Since our last ABM and 20220 Convention. It 
has been a busy time looking after the Region and I ask that if any members in the Region need help or 
any assistance, please reach out to me. I am here to help you all. 
 
Thanks to all the Chapters in Region 8 paying the Dues and Roster updates on time, still a few rosters 
outstanding let us get on top of it all, please!  
 
I was lucky enough to be able to stay on in Pell City Alabama after the Spring meeting to attend my very 
first Rally outside New Zealand. Was great that the Red Knights attending the Rally were able to meet the 
other Board members in person and get to ask questions and mingle with us in a social environment.  
 
What a great Rally the Dixie was. Words cannot really express my thanks to all the fellow Red Knights in 
attendance who made me feel so welcome. My Red Knight American Family has grown, so many new 
friends too many to mention by name but you all know who you are! Along with catching up with old 
friends as well. 
!ƭŀōŀƳŀ п ȅƻǳ Ǝǳȅǎ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǊƭǎΩ ǊƻŎƪΦ Great food, great moonshine, great ride, great people thanks so much  
 
I attended the New Zealand National Gathering held in March Hosted by New Zealand 6 in Reefton in the 
{ƻǳǘƘ LǎƭŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ wŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘΦ ǿƻƴΩǘ Ǝƻ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƻƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŘŜǘŀƛƭ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ will be an article in 
the next International, sufficient to say it was a great Gathering. 
 
Looking forward to attending the Australian Gathering in Canberra on 10-12th November with some 
ŦŜƭƭƻǿ YƛǿƛǎΩ 
 YŜŜǇ ǎŀŦŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅ [ƛŦŜ ȅƻǳ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ the corner.  
 
Cheers. 
 
Ken Mahon 
Region 8 Director 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 


